CAMDEN TOWN COUNCIL MINUTES TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA NOVEMBER 8, 2023

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, November 8, 2023 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were, President Brent Deel, Mark Schock, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Marshal Jill Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely, Attorney Anne Briggs, and 4 guests.

Mr. Deel lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Schock and a second from Mr. Deel to approve the minutes of the October meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated he has been contacted by Bohlke Veneer Co. regarding the trees that they purchased from the town. He said the company would be cutting the trees down next week.

There has been no contact from the State regarding the final walk thru on the Main Street project. Several complaints have been received regarding the drains and curbs. Mr. Deel stated he had asked about having the curbs painted yellow and was told it was not part of their project. Marshal Hammond stated that it makes it difficult to police parked cars when there are no yellow curbs to indicate the parking areas.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber said that the SBOA audit is completed and that no Financial issues were found in the audit. A final Exit Conference will be scheduled later in the month.

Mr. Schock made a motion to purchase a tree for in front of the town office for Christmas. Seconded by Mr. Deel. Mr. Sieber said he would call on Thursday and get it ordered.

Mr. Deel said that he had spoken to Ken Smith and he has someone who will be able to weld the antennas on top of the water tower.

The Annual Bazaar is November 25th in the Community Building. Living Nativity will be held December 9 from 6-8 PM.

Next meeting will be held December 13, 2023.

Mr. Schock made a motion, seconded by Mr. Deel to adjourn at 7:15 PM.